
 

 

 
 
Ref: LT/JS/AW 
21st Century Schools 
01443 864817 
 
11th January 2021 

 

Dear Consultee 

In line with the requirements of the School Standards and Organisation (Wales) Act 

2013 and School Organisation Code 2018, we are writing to inform you about the 

publication of a Statutory Notice.  

The proposal is in connection with: 

➢ The relocation and expansion of Ysgol Gymraeg Cwm Gwyddon. 

Anyone wishing to make objections to this school organisation proposal now has the 

opportunity to do so.  To be considered as a statutory objection, objections must be 

made in writing or by email, and received before the end of 28 day objection period 

which concludes on the 7th February 2021. 

Objections by email should be sent to 21stCenturySchools@caerphilly.gov.uk   
 
Objections in writing should be sent to Caerphilly County Borough Council, for the 
attention of the 21st Century Schools Team, Directorate of Education and Corporate 
Services, Penallta House, Tredomen Park, Ystrad Mynach, CF82 7PG.  
 

It is recommended that you refer to the background information contained in the 

Consultation Document and Consultation Reports prior to submitting a response. 

Full details and all relevant documentation in relation to the proposal can be found 

at: www.caerphilly.gov.uk/Services/Schools-and-learning/21st-Century-Schools  

 

Regards 

21st Century Schools Team 

Caerphilly County Borough Council 

Mae'r ddogfen hon ar gael yn Gymraeg, ac mewn ieithoedd a fformatau eraill ar gais.
This document is available in Welsh, and in other languages and formats on request.
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